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This week was a club assembly under the  
direction of President Jennifer Hill. 

Directors talked about the progress of their 
committees, updating the membership on their 
successes and their challenges.

Rotary is a club of volunteers and we appreci-
ate the hard work of all volunteers. 

Brad Langford talked about Rotary Internation-
al, Paul Mayrand talked about Youth Exchange 
and Les Herman discussed TV Bingo. 

Keith Koke updated us on  polio and the Piz-
za project and Peter Tanner told us about the  
Rachael project in Guatemala. 

Ed Robbins described the efforts made by his 
committee to increase membership and Tania 
Sharpe talked about our Regular Bingo games 
and also mentioned the challenges facing the 
Banquet committee.

Besides the committee chairs, there are many 
countless Rotarians delivering bingo cards 
to stores, working the floor at Bingo games,  
organizing speakers, arranging for meals,  
doing office work and countless other chores. 

President Jennifer pulls it all together.
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Here are some pictures from lunch on Wednesday,  
October 24 Pizza at Parkfield in our appreciation for 
bundling over 250,000 loosely received TV Bingo Cards 
prior to distribution to our vendors! 

Attended by Les, Charles and Rick, pictured below with 
the crew that does the work. About 55 served, I think.   
                                          Submitted by Rick Bodnaruk
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Wednesday night social _______________________________________________________

Rotarians attended a social evening on 
Wednesday, October 24, 5:30 pm. at The 
Kent, located on William St. at Park St.

Thanks to Colin, Ed, Jeff and Tom M. for a 
great evening. I thought it went very well 
and, for sure, we have one new committed 
member and I would think several who are 
considering it.

We had 34 Rotarians and 32 guests. Good 
speakers. Lots of good conversation and 
a really excellent night.Very good venue. 
Hopefully some new members will come 
from it.

Thanks to Sparky and Keith for their heart-
felt speeches (and Marty for the use of her 
egg timer).

We brought the club into focus and our 
projects also, both here and abroad.

Thanks to all who came out. If you didn't, 
you missed a really good event.                   

Submitted by Jennifer Hill





 

Happy  
Notices

For suggestions or submissions, please email Keith Dawson: kdawson@sympatico.ca

 

Birthdays
Tony Hill 

October 28

Gerry Bellinger 
October 23

 

 

 

CLUB  
ANNIVERSARIES

None

UPCOMING  
MEETINGS 

November 7 

STAN SHARPE 
Remembrance Day

November 14 

KEVIN BULMER 
Professional Speaker

The Rotary Club of Chatham  
gratefully acknowledges the support  

of Riverview Gaming Centre

Volunteers Needed

Volunteers are needed to help with 
the Bingos at Riverview. Our club 
receives over $300 per bingo.

Also volunteers are needed for the 
Shop with a Cop program.

On December 5th, the Links has  
another event scheduled in our room 

so we will have to go elsewhere.

Also, we will not be at the Links on 
November 21. We are having a joint 
social evening with Sunrise Rotary.

 We are inviting other clubs to join us.

More details to follow.


